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Waltham Conservation Commission

December 5, 2013 
Meeting Minutes Draft
Attendees:  Daniel Keleher, Maureen Fowler, Bill Doyle, Gerard Dufromont, Robin Brodsky, Lesya Struz
Meeting called to order at 7:00pm.
Commission business 

Meeting Minutes:

  Motion to approve minutes from 11/21/13 made by Mrs. Fowler, seconded by Mr. Dufromont. 
Motion passes. 

Public Meeting
Prospectus Sign off/ Plan Sign Off:

Laura Cannon represented TD Bank for a special permit for 749 Main Street. There are no conservation restrictions at the property. TD Bank is applying for a special permit for a bank drive-through. TD Bank has offered to provide 6 parking spaces in its lot to the Waltham Public Library.

Mr. Doyle signed plans. 

Public Meeting

Project Update: DEP#: 316-606

Applicant: Tim Briggs from GZA Environmental 

Project Location: 411 Waverly Oaks Road

Mr. Tim Briggs from GZA spoke about the project.  Mr. Kevin Duffy was also in attendance.  

The project received an order of conditions in 2009 to do a pilot test to remove oil in the wetland.  The pilot test is going well so far.  As of yesterday the peat settled 2 feet. They will be requesting a minor change. GZA would like to reestablish two sections of the swamp mat in the same footprint and drive a drill rig along it to do three-six inch borings. Ms. Struz questioned whether the pilot test works the same year round? Answer: When the mineral fill is underwater and during the winter and spring there is buoyancy to the soil load. The sediment will slow down but won’t stop. There was a question on how deep does it freeze? It barely freezes because there is a lot of heat in the peat 
Ms. Struz wanted to discuss issues with snow storage and whether there were any open orders of conditions.  Mr. Doyle suggested making a list of items to discuss with the property owner.  Mr. Briggs will submit a letter for a minor change for the next meeting. 

Public Meeting

Request for Determination of Applicability

Applicant: Raytheon Company

Project Location: 860 & 870 Winter Street

Project Type: Grinding and repaving of approximately 3.20 acres of paved parking area associated with the office building.

Map/Parcel#: R009002002B & R009002002C

Mr. Doyle had to recuse himself due to a conflict. 

Mr. Chris McCarthy from J. Crowe and Daniel Thompson from Raytheon were present.  Mr. McCarthy presented plans to repave entire facility in 4 phases. There is not wetland resource area only a DEP standards storm water facility. The old pavement will be removed off site. 

Mrs. Fowler read comments from Dave Kaplan, City of Cambridge Water Department “They are recommending no coal-tar based sealants and a low-salt program.”

There is no order of conditions for the site.  Question: Is the storm drains cleaned annually? Answer: Yes There is a stormceptor, all of the water is treated.
Mr. Keleher questioned the regulation of a created wetland.  Mr. McCarthy stated it is part of a drainage system so it is not jurisdictional. It is a like a swimming pool, it is lined and it just holds water.

Ms. Struz requested that they use straw wattles instead of a silt fence. 

Motion made by Mrs. Fowler to issue a negative determination with conditions: 1. No coal tar base sealant. 2. Low salt program. 3. Straw wattles for catch basins. Mr. Keleher seconded.  Motion passes.
Mrs. Fowler made a motion to take items out of order while Mr. Witt Taylor set up power point for presentation, seconded by Mr. Keleher. Motion passes.
Commission business 
Meeting Minutes:

  Motion to approve minutes from 11/21/13 made by Mrs. Fowler, seconded by Mr. Dufromont. 
Motion passes. 

Correspondence

· East Middlesex Mosquito Control 36 &41 Oakley Lane- Commission members will visit the site independently.
· Amanda Cather, Waltham Fields Community Farms: End of season report on the irrigation of the Lyman Estate farm field via Chester Brook. The drip irrigation system is working; the farm grew a beautiful tomato crop. 
Motion to resume commission business made by Mrs. Fowler, seconded by Mr. Dufromont. Motion passes. 

Mr. Doyle reentered the meeting

Public Meeting

Project Update

Witt Taylor, PhD, Bentley University

Re: Project at Stonehurst

Professor Taylor’s students were present to give a presentation on their project.  The presentation was given by Benjamin Tuchman, Ashley Lacey, Mari Muraoka, and Jeffrey Bolivar.  The purpose of their experiment was to determine the species and diversity of plants in the area and gain some experience with field ecology. Each plant species was put into a small bag and then into a larger bag marked with its respective transect and quadrant number and location. Each student was assigned a quadrant.  The numbers of plants per quadrant, number of plants per species per quadrant were recorded. Using this information the species richness, species abundance, relative species abundance, abundance rank, and Shannon diversity index were calculated. A map with the location of transects was presented. The students reported what they found in their quadrants. The conclusion was that the Storer Forest is diverse in areas away from human activity, as expected other factors may contribute to the lack of diversity in certain areas besides human intrusion (this must be examined further) for future investigations they would like to look at more sites in Storer to expand their findings and examine the entire forest. They would also like to examine the other factors that could lead to less diversity such as plant strategies and defenses that lead to competition, invasive species that are outcompeting native ones and environmental factors that contribute to a lack of diversity. 
Mr. Doyle invited to Professor Taylor to come back in the future to continue more studies. 

Mrs. Fowler
Mrs. Fowler had to leave meeting at 8:02pm.
Mr. Dufromont
· Smith Street- He went by Smith Street. Project seems to be finished. The city needs to pave the road before they can close out the project. 
Mr. Keleher 

· No updates

Mr. Doyle

· 579 Lexington Street- Letter edited and being sent to DEP 
Ms.Struz:  
· Ms. Struz requested a discussion about Plan requirements. Mr. Doyle suggested submitting comments on what she thinks should be in them. Ms. Brodsky is working on them.  Ms. Brodsky will research other commissions plan requirements.
· Watch Factory- They was blowing some kind of debris into the street. She contacted Councilor Rourke and he was going to speak with Eric. The docks are supposed to be going in right now.  – Contact Eric for preconstruction site visit and find out what type of activity is going on there. 
Ms. Brodsky
· Working on putting together filing requirements.  
Committee Reports:

· CPC- Arrigo Farm special meeting will be held to go over wording that City Council requested. Council will probably vote to purchase the property. 
New Business

Motion to adjourn meeting made by Mr. Keleher, seconded by Ms. Struz. Motion passes.
Meeting adjourned at 8:22pm. 
